DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—NOVEMBER 5, 2008

Monday night’s meeting of the CAC was devoted to a presentation by Wendy Rampson of the current status of the A2D2 process 

Members of the CAC were involved in the process of developing the Downtown Plan of 1988 and the Central Area Plan of 1992. Those took a lot of work and a lot of public participation.  They are still good. We were involved in the Downtown Residential Task Force Meetings, the Calthorpe meetings, and we were the largest community presence at meetings of the Historic Preservation, Zoning, Design Review and Steering Committee meetings of A2D2 over the last two years. We know how complex this process has been, how complex the results are to understand and predict. and, until recently, how little general public participation was involved.

We are pleased that the process of approval of the A2D2 Downtown Plan changes and zoning recommendations has now been slowed down and Wendy Rampson is systematically pursuing discussions with community groups and public forums on the issues involved in the proposed changes.  

All of us should want to be sure that our well-intended actions will not produce unintended consequences. We certainly don’t want any avoidable negative surprises from the passage of A2D2 changes. A lot of us were taken by surprise by the height of the building that might be constructed if a developer is able to put together many parcels both in and outside the DDA area. That was not due to A2D2, but the new zoning many of us supported in the South University area in 2006.  There may be other potential surprises if we are not careful in approving A2D2 changes. 

Before we approve amending the City’s Downtown Plan, changing its zoning, and developing a Design Review Process and set of Design Review Standards, we should be very careful to avoid the possibility of any negative consequences that might be avoided. Members of the Downtown Area CAC believes the entire community should have greater knowledge of what proposed changes will mean in the future.  We believe this means that we need to be shown graphically the relationship between policies established by the amended Downtown Plan, the new zoning that implement them, and the design standards that complement them. 

The possibility of computer modeling of specific sites should be considered.  Perhaps we should discuss the possibility of the DDA financing such modeling.  When the Downtown Residential Task Force developed models a number of years ago, Sandi Arlinghouse did it for nothing.

The CAC will support approval of the Downtown Plan Amendments and the Zoning Amendments only if they are passed at the same time and when all of us can see clearly how they are related and how they will effect specific locations in the downtown.  Approval of both should be conditioned on the development and passage of a Design Guidelines Process and a set of Design Review Standards. All of us should be able to identify and understand the connections among these parts. They should be implemented as an integrated whole.  They are one.

This A2D2 process is committed to creating a situation in which all of us, developers included, will have a clear idea of what we can and cannot do in our downtown. 

We need to get it right.  We are pleased that the city approval process is taking more time. 

 We hope current public meetings will deal with the most controversial portions of these integrated plans. Before this goes to Council for final approval we should be able to  view illustrated presentations that show the clear relation between the policies of the amended Downtown Plan, the revised zoning, and the standards recommended and required in the Design Review Process.  We are pleased with the public discussions now going on. 

It won’t be easy.  It may even cost more money. But we believe it is necessary.  

